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Town of Erie Urban Renewal Authority 
Resolution No. 21-06 

A Resolution of the Board of Commissioners of the Town of Erie 
Urban Renewal Authority Approving the Award of Revitalization 
Incentive Grants to Strive Direct Health LLC, Piripi LLC, Kidd & Co, 
LLC, d/b/a 24 Carrot Bistro, Old Mine Brewing Company, and Peek 
Goldstone, LLC 

Whereas, on June 23, 2020, the Town of Erie Urban Renewal Authority (the 
"Authority") adopted the TOEURA Incentive Policy (the "Policy"); 

Whereas, the purpose of the Policy is to use tax increment financing funds received 
by the Authority to promote the goals of the Authority in reducing blight within the urban 
renewal areas in the Town of Erie; 

Whereas, on October 27, 2020, in accordance with the Policy, the Authority 
adopted the Revitalization Incentive Grant Program (the "Program"); 

Whereas, the Grant Review Committee met and reviewed applications for 
completeness and fulfilment of eligibility guideline criteria, and provided 
recommendations for the approval of five applications on May 19, 2021; and 

Whereas, based on the recommendation of the Grant Review Committee, the 
Board wishes to approve grant awards to Strive Direct Health LLC, Piripi LLC, Kidd & Co, 
LLC, d/b/a 24 Carrot Bistro, Old Mine Brewing Company, and Peek Goldstone, LLC under 
the Program. 

Now Therefore, be it Resolved by the Board of Commissioners of the Town of Erie 
Urban Renewal Authority that: 

Section 1. The Board hereby approves the following Revitalization Incentive 
Grant Awards to the following recipients:   

a. Strive Direct Health LLC, for work to be done at 105 Wells Street, Suite 100, 
in the amount of $12,500;  

b. Piripi LLC, for work to be done at 615 Briggs Street in the amount of 
$10,000; 

c. Kidd & Co, LLC, d/b/a 24 Carrot Bistro, for work to be done at 578 Briggs 
Street, in the amount of $7,500;  

d. Old Mine Brewing Company, for work to be done at 500 Briggs Street, in 
the amount of $10,000; and  
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e. Peek Goldstone, LLC, for work to be done at 105 Wells Street, Suite 200, in 
the amount of $10,000.   

Adopted this 8th day of June, 2021. 

 
________________________________ 
Jennifer Carroll, Chair 

Attest: 

 
_________________________________ 
Heidi Leatherwood, Town Clerk 


